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A message from the Headteacher…
Dear parents/ carers,

It has been another challenging year in education 
and I know that all of us are hoping that things 
will look a little more normal in the next academic 
year. I would like to thank you for all of your kind 
words and support throughout the year- they 
have certainly helped. It’s easy to focus on the 
pandemic and the impact it has had, but we 
have also enjoyed so many positives, including 
the fantastic Summer Arts festival last week. 
Hopefully, next year there will be many more 
events like this.

Because of the testing programme that we have 
to organise at the beginning of the year, there will 
be a staggered start in September. Please see 
the letters that have been sent out this week.

Finally, I hope that you are all able to have 
a good holiday over the next 6 weeks. I look 
forward to seeing your child back safe and well in 
September.
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CONGRATULATIONS!

YEAR 7
Poppy A (7-3)
Sean W (7-2)
Elijah M (7-2)

YEAR 8
Joshua R (8-8)

Christopher Q (8-6)
Frederick F (8-1)

YEAR 9
Lily M (9-6)

Caitlin M (9-7)
Mitchell P (9-2)

YEAR 10
Charley L (10-1)
Thomas H (10-6)

Erin W (10-1)

Congratulations to the following STUDENTS who achieved the most reward points this year:

Today we celebrated the student’s amazing achievements in our virtual Reward Assemblies. 
A massive well done to everyone who was awarded a prize – Year 9 and 10 will get their 
physical certificates in September.

7.2
Mrs Bowman

8-8
Mr Holley

9-7
Mr N Wood

10-1
Mrs Gaine/Ms Fusano

Congratulations to the following TUTOR GROUPS who achieved the most reward points 
over the year:

SUMMER ARTS 
CELEBRATION 2021

https://www.thehambleschool.co.uk/
https://twitter.com/TheHambleSchool
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A reminder that the government guidance requires secondary schools to test all students on-site before they 
return to school following the summer holidays. Students are also encouraged to continue with the twice 
weekly testing at home for the rest of this term and the autumn term. The school has to offer 2 lateral flow 
tests before students return to school. These tests must be 3-5 days apart. Due to these requirements we 
will have a staggered return to school in September. The timetable for tests/return to school is as follows.

REMINDERS FOR THE 
NEW ACADEMIC YEAR 2021-22

TUTOR GROUPS
We know how important the Tutor is as the first point of contact for parents/carers. As a reminder, tutors 
can be contacted via Class Charts or email. The information below details who your child’s tutor will be in 
September 2021.
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RATE MY 
PLATE!
Don’t forget to share a picture 
of your lunch with a quick 
description and how it fits the 
checklist.

Email Mr Knight: pknight@
thehambleschool.co.uk

House points for entries and 
the best will be shared with the 
school.

POSTER & CHECKLIST – this 
can be downloaded by visiting:  
www.thehambleschool.co.uk/
summer-2021

INSED DAYS 
2021-22

INSED DAYS
Thursday 2 September 2021

Monday 18 October 2021
Friday 26 November 2021

Tuesday 8 March 2022
Friday 24 June 2022

In preparation for September we would ask all parents/ carers to check the uniform and equip-
ment list carefully. This is available here: https://www.thehambleschool.co.uk/wp-content/
uploads/2021/07/Uniform-Policy-June-2022.pdf 

The main items are:

• Black loose-fitting trousers or a Thornton style skirt
• Plain white collared shirt with the top button done up
• The Hamble School tie in house colour with 8 visible stripes
• The Hamble School jumper in house colour
• Navy Blue Blazer with the Hamble logo
• Black formal leather style polishable plain black shoes.

Please see below the types of shoes that will not be accepted from September.

UNIFORM EXPECTATIONS
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SPORTS DAY JULY 2021
The PE Department were so pleased with how students 
acted and performed during their sports day.

You all highlighted the Olympic values of determination, 
equality, respect, inspiration, courage, friendship and 
excellence

The totals score of each house, from all year groups, has been 
added together.

To ensure fairness this score has then been divided by the 
amount of people in each house. We are pleased to announce 
that the winners overall were Wimbledon, followed in 2nd place 
by Wembley, then Twickenham and Lords.

Special congratulations to Henry H in 8-2 who won both the 
100m and 200m and Aaliah A-S in 10-4 who won the 100m 
and came second in 200m. 

We are so proud of everyone who took part.

Students must bring their own 
equipment to school every 
day; the following stationary 
is expected and tutors will 
carry out regular equipment 
checks to ensure students are 
remembering to bring this to 
school:

Pencil case containing

• X2 Pens
• Pencil
• Coloured pencils
• Eraser
• Glue Stick
• Green pen
• Purple pen
• Highlighter
• Pair of Compasses
• Protractor
• Ruler 
• Sharpener

Students also need a 
scientific calculator for 
Science and Maths. You can 
purchased the correct version 
(Casio CLASSWIZ fx-83GTX) 
on the school Scopay system 
for just £8.04.

EQUIPMENT
EXPECTATIONS
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